STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL

MINUTES

Thursday, February 22, 2007 – 3:30 p.m.
Alumni Room, Brookhaven Gymnasium

IN ATTENDANCE

Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. Louis Attinasi, Leslie Buck, Dr. James Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William Connors, Dr. Candice Foley, Anindita Ghosh, Dr. Allen Jacobs, Dr. Roslin Khan, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Debra Klein, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Christine Kulis, Dr. Sandra Susman Palmer, Dr. Kate Rowe, Charles Stein

Associate Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council.
Associate Vice President Braxton asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the December 14, 2006 meeting; there being none, the minutes were accepted.  
Dr. Attinasi provided the results of the evaluation of the strategic planning presentation by Dr. Voorhees.   The responses received were very positive; each item of the survey indicated between “average” and “very good or “satisfied” and “very satisfied.”   There were some open-ended comments; the attendees felt that they would like more “hands-on” activities.  Dr. Canniff asked if anyone had suggestions for additional professional development for the Strategic Planning Council.
Associate Vice President Braxton asked for four to five individuals to volunteer to draft goals using the base of the visioning pyramid.  The Strategic Planning Council would then use the goals to develop objectives and action plans.  Drs. Kluewer, Kahn, and Rowe volunteered to draft the goals along with Drs. Attinasi and Jacobs and Associate Vice President Braxton.
Literature Groups
Group 1 will report at the next Strategic Planning Council meeting.

Group 4 – Survey of SCCC Non-Returning Students – Professor Kulis provided her findings of the surveys.  Reasons for students not returning were due to the accomplishment of their educational goals, or conflict with work and/or financial problems.  Students are more likely to enroll in another college after the spring semester than the fall semester.     The admissions application contains the question, “What is your intention for attending SCCC?”  VP Stein stated that the Federal Department of Education focuses on graduation rates.  One of the goals should be to address the graduation rate.  The surveys are tied into program reviews.  Success does not always equate to graduation rates.  Professor Ghosh asked for the percentage of non-matriculated students in this survey.  These students do not graduate and could be surveyed separately.
Group 5 – Graduation – Professor Buck commented that we have a lot of programs that may not yield the results we would like.   AVP Braxton asked Dr. Jacobs to look at the various programs where enrollment is decreasing.  VP Stein stated that direct costs, revenue and number of graduates could become very useful in the analysis of programs.
Alumni survey included two classes, 1991 and 1994.  SCCC had a low response rate (16%); most colleges had a higher percentage (Nassau Community College was at 17%).   AVP Braxton stated that a goal could be to have an increase in the number of alumni responding.   VP Stein suggested online surveys, which might provide a higher rate of return.   AVP Braxton suggested that as an objective, conduct all surveys electronically to get a higher yield.   Professor Buck found responses indicating that attention should be paid to the condition of buildings and grounds, academic support services and academic advising weaknesses.   Debbie Klein asked if the individuals who completed the surveys understood the questions being asked as the questionnaire might be cumbersome.

Debbie Klein reported on the transfer summary, 1998 to 2005;  there is a decrease in students transferring to Long Island colleges.  Transfer agreements and how seamless they are for our students should be reviewed.   Our students have transferred to 128 schools.  AVP Braxton suggested that we should ask students, “did we provide enough transfer information.”  Anindita Ghosh said to focus on giving transfer students more information to help them transfer to the best colleges.  Dr. Rowe said there is a specialist in each counseling office who assists students;  students also get information from faculty.

Group 6 –  Dr. Kluewer recommended that a timeline be developed to determine how often we do surveys.   Fall 01-05 percentage of adjuncts rose, which is against what we have been trying to accomplish.  We need more full-time hiring.  AVP Braxton suggested that a goal could be to address hiring of full-time personnel instead of adjuncts; Ammerman has approximately 35% adjuncts; Eastern and Grant have approximately 40%.  Dr. Canniff said we recognize the disparity in full-time and adjunct faculty.  We can look at data college-wide to see where vacancies should be filled.  There is a need for assistant department chairs because of the higher number of adjuncts.   College seminar is taught by 60% adjuncts.  Dr. Kluewer said English (2005), 52% is  taught by adjuncts.   Dr. Susman Palmer stated that there are concerns with academic standards and consistencies in curricula by using adjuncts to fill positions.  Sometimes it is difficult to find full-time and adjunct faculty and we are grasping to find someone who is able to teach the class.  Anindita Ghosh asked why this is occurring.  Dr. Canniff stated that enrollment increased, the number of continuing students increased and not enough hiring has been done.   VP Stein stated that over a couple of years, a significant number of faculty have been hired.  Our funding doesn’t permit additional hires.  County and state have not kept pace with increases in funding so as to allow us to hire additional faculty.  Dr. Rowe  look at optimum enrollment (enrollment is targeted to budget goal).  Dr. Canniff stated that there are fiscal consequences if enrollment decreases.  Increases enable the President to request money from state and county.   Dr. Khan suggested re-examining programs offered.  AVP Braxton said that the SPC should look at programs and decide if the college can support certain programs.
AVP stated that the President will attend a SPC meeting to speak about the budget process.

Literature Group 2 –   How do we assess technology resources and support?  Environmental issues are not clearly defined; facilities resources might be able to tell which needs addressing.   In the student survey for Middle States, there were no questions on multi-culturalism; should be looked at.  Dr. Kluewer asked if there are plans to continue to survey the students.  Dr. Canniff said follow-up surveys will be done in about a year.  Dr. Foley stated that attention should be paid to the questions asked and how they are worded.

Dr. Kluewer asked who made the Middle States recommendations?   Who decided these were recommendations to follow up?   We need to plan to address the concerns and recommendations addressed in the Middle States report.   
Dr. Kluewer is concerned about college-wide departments and standardized syllabi.  Dr. Jacobs said that it does not imply that courses be run exactly.
Dr. Attinasi gave an update on the CAPIE workshops, which provide information and direction for individuals to assess their units.   The presentation is approximately 3 hours with workshop activities.   Dr. Kluewer said that the governance chairs would be interested in the workshop.

The meeting ended at 5:35 p.m.

